
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Our ref: PET52368 
Your ref: A1239612 
 
14 March 2024 
 
 
 
 
Mr Neil Laurie   
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE  QLD  4000 
 
 
Dear Mr Laurie  
 
I refer to petition 3973-23, lodged with the Legislative Assembly on 13 February 2024 about 
construction of a vehicle and pedestrian bridge between Bellbowrie and Riverhills. 
 
The Moggill Pocket Arterial Road corridor has been preserved for future development, potentially 
including additional Brisbane River crossing capacity.  
 
Currently, there are no plans to construct a new bridge between Bellbowrie and Riverhills. The 
Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) acknowledges the feedback from the community, 
and notes that all projects will be considered for the holistic benefit to the community and will have 
to compete for funding with other statewide priorities. TMR assesses a range of factors in this 
statewide prioritisation and will monitor the area as traffic and population increases.  
 
I trust this information is of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
BART MELLISH MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads  
Minister for Digital Services 
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